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An independent nondenominational, nonprofit and volunteer, educational and evangelical outreach.

We confess the Bible to be The Word of God, Jesus Christ as The Lord, and young-earth scientific creationism.

  SABBSA had its monthly meeting on Tuesday May 16th and viewed the second half of the video “The Darwin Adventure,” a 1987 PBS biography of Darwin’s Life. It was told from the point of view of the evolutionist and embraced this point of view. We critiqued Darwin’s theories as presented in the film, as well as the not so subtle ways the film attempted to put a beauty-of-nature face on the cruel and heartless theory of evolution. We then discussed the background surrounding his “discoveries.” These included the theories of Sir Charles Lyell, Jean Baptiste Lamark, the support of Thomas Huxley (“Darwin’s Bulldog”), the pressure to publish from the work of Alfred Russel Wallace and more.  One part of the film which rings eerily true is in the climactic reenactment of the debate at Oxford with both Bishop Wilberforce and then Admiral Fitzroy warning of the immense, and far reaching damage which would be done to our society by the legitimizing and embracing of this theory. 

Now if I may a few personnel remarks from Scott Lane. I have been toying with the idea of trying to initiate a tradition with our organization of asking each new member to our organization to tell us, “Which came first, the chicken or the egg?” Our evolutionary embalmed society believes this to be an insoluble question. But, the creationist knows the answer to this question instinctively and should be able to defend his or her answer of “the chicken” with some fervor! This small piece of trivia differentiates and marks the creationists apart not only from evolutionists, but also from much of mainstream religions. Let me know at the next meeting what you think of this idea.

I thank God for SABBSA and our place of service there. Many in our organization lament the slow progress in the creationist movement in the San Antonio area. I share that feeling and exasperation. However, if we look in retrospect there are a number of actions for Christ’s Kingdom which have been borne out of our organization. Our founding President, Ernie Hernandez put this organization together to bring an ICR “Back to Genesis” weekend here to San Antonio. It was attended by more than 2000 school children and more than 600 adults that weekend. We have put on or sponsored showing creationist films. We have presented topical lectures and “mock debates” in venues all over this city. We sponsored and organized a field trip to Dr. Baugh’s fascinating Museum in Glenrose, Texas as well as inspecting the dinosaur tracks on the McFall Property. We have been used to bring into town scientists, paleontologists and creation evangelists and have given them a local structure and forum from which to spread the news of God’s creation. God allowed us to be used by a creationist author in Kentucky to review and critique his new book. A potentially important work with a novel systems approach analysis to reality and to the created world. God has also seen fit to allow us our website, which has given information to our community and connected us to some of the people and groups mentioned.  This ministry has been enabled by the expertise and efforts of Ernie’s son Ben. Their efforts and talents are gifts from God that we should not overlook.

When I surrendered my life to a call I felt from God for a ministry in creation evangelism more than a decade ago I prayed for just such an organization as SABBSA to enable and further this ministry for Christ in our area. I am very thankful for the opportunities it has presented us. My only real regret is that because of my fulltime job, I and other board members are hindered from giving this ministry the full-time attention it so richly deserves and which could prompt the type of results we so yearn for. I look forward to my eventual retirement from teaching (not for more ten years) when this wish can become a reality. Still I am thankful in the present for the blessings God gives us in his world.

My family and I took a vacation to the West Coast a couple of years ago.  During that trip we were able to take in the west rim of the Grand Canyon as well as the Institute for Creation Research Museum in Santee, California (just outside San Diego). A few comments and bits of information came my way during this trip.

If you have ever visited the Grand Canyon (and if you haven’t I recommend doing so) then two things become clear from a nonscientific but simple common sense perspective. First, the Colorado River which is the miniscule ribbon winding through some of the canyons could not be the sole agent responsible for cutting any large portion of this immense wonder. Second, the Colorado River could not have flowed “uphill” to start the process (whether you visit the west, south or north rim).  You have to climb in your car well over 1000 feet to get to the top of the plateau the Grand Canyon is cut from. Truly I can now fully understand why ICR spends so much time in and around the Grand Canyon. It is a fantastic monument to God’s creation and to the worldwide flood and the contemporary “scientific” origins explanations seem inept at best when you view it in person. 

Several intriguing bits of information hit me while at the ICR Museum. While there we were able to spend a leisurely amount of time digesting the first rate exhibits; I viewed two children’s creation films and said hello to ICR’s President, Dr. John Morris. While perusing the museum I came upon the following scriptures which suggest some rather interesting things. Please review these scriptures yourself and see if they say what is purported: Ps. 104: 1-4 (Angels are created beings); Ps. 115:16 (There may not be life elsewhere); Gen. 1:16,17 (Special creation of the sun and moon = different chemical make up for each, which has now been scientifically verified); Gen.1: 14-16 (The water canopy suggested in Gen. 2:7 was transparent and frozen, allowing the light of the stars to pass through); Gen. 2:5(no rain on the earth = no air mass movements = no weather due to equal heating); I Cor. 15:41, Ps. 147:4 (special creation of each star being different from all others may make classification of stars difficult if not impossible); and Job 6:16; 9:30, 19:37; 24:7; 37:6; 37:9-10; 38:22-38 (All of the scriptures in Job suggest that he experienced the remnants of the last ice age just 4000 or so years ago - which fits in creation science as an after math of the flood, but such a date is too late for contemporary geology).

We surmise in creation science that some dinosaurs, which were taken onto the Ark, survived for centuries. They were the “seed’ or “grain of truth” in all the old dragon and sea serpent legends. It is interesting to note that in the Chinese culture, which has perhaps more dragon lore than any other, dragons were purported to have laid eggs just as the dinosaurs, did! The American Indian “Thunderbird” picture and legend bear an amazing resemblance to a pteranadon.  These many legends and convincingly consistent facts in these dragon stories give good support to dinosaur remnants from the Flood being in existence until very recently, which fits well in our creationist framework. 

Please be reminded of the Creationist Seminar which will be held each Sunday evening this summer at Live Oak First Baptist Church, 11560 Toepperwein Road off IH 35 North. The seminar will start at 5:30 pm on Sunday June 15 with a discussion on the range theories between pure creation and pure evolution. We will then skip a week and resume on Sunday June 28th with the first segment of the “Origins” film series. We will alternate discussion and film sessions for the rest of the summer. Call Scott Lane at 599-7240 for more details. Please join us this coming Tuesday June 11 when we will have our regularly monthly meeting at Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. This month we will be viewing two creationist videos: “In the Beginning” and “Biological Evidence of Creation”. You are cordially invited to attend. We meet for dinner at 7pm and the videos will start between 7:45 and 8 pm. 













































